BOARD OF WORKS 4-19-2010 4:30pm

Mayor Randy Strasser opened meeting with Bob Conner and Brian Garrison present.

Minutes from the April 5, 2010 were approved with a motion by Bob Conner and second by Brian Garrison.

OLD BUSINESS: Randy related that we are waiting on a siphon permit for Washington Street. There will be 3 to 4 days of stonework and then the refilling of the canal.

Claims were presented in the amount of \$131,350.08. There were no questions on the claims. Brian Garrison made a motion to pay all claims presented, second by Bob Conner. Motion carried.

Brian Garrison asked about the situation of trash as well as broken glass around the property that had burned on Monroe St. Randy said he had been in touch with the family and they were to get back in touch with him. Brian wanted to know what the time limit was on clean up.

NEW BUSINESS: Cameron Gibson asked the board for assistance on a water bill that he had received. His normal bill ran around \$24.29 (minimum) and he had received a bill for \$271.00. He had a problem with the hot water heater, bypassed it and repaired. He would like an adjustment. Leanne explained that our utility clerk, Donna, had sent the men out to check the meter and it was not spinning. We could check it again and if Craig feels there is a need, a check on the meter can be run in Lafayette. At that time, Dick VanSickle would make a determination if there should be an adjustment on the sewage bill. A payment plan can be arranged through the Clerk's office.

Justin Darling formally announced his retirement from his position as Chief of Police effective the end of April. The board thanked him for his dedication while serving the City and wished him well.

Mayor Randy Strasser

Brian Garrison

Bob Conner

Leanne Aldrich